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Newman Hall Holy Spirit Pastoral Council Minutes      3-12-18     7:30 pm 

 

Attending: Ellen	Baker;	 Jeannie	 Battagin;	 Howard	 Fischer;	Matt	 Hauwiller;	Walt	 Lindquist;	Mary	 Luersen	 ;	
Ariana	Rutledge;		Amanda	Wehrman;		Ivan	Tou,	CSP	(Pastor)	

Guests:		Sandy	Allard	and	Tom	Dandelet,	Refugee	Committee	members	

Unable to attend: Mariah	Marmolejo		

Opening Prayer:   Walt	Lindquist	

Parish Council Updates and Business:  

Refugee	 Committee	 (Sandy	 Allard	 &	 Tom	 Dandelet):	 	 The	 Refugee	 Committee	 formed	 2	 years	 ago	 to	
participate	with	 the	 Church	movement	 to	 address	 the	 global	 refugee	 problem.	 	 Catholic	 Charities	 (CC)	was	
contacted	and	 communication	began	with	 them	 to	 sponsor	 a	 refugee	 family.	 	 CC	 is	 the	official	 organization	
that	sponsors	refugee	families	that	have	been	identified	by	the	State	Department.			The	first	family	arrived	in	
Dec.	2016	and	within	a	year	they	are	employed,	attending	school	and	financially	independent.		The	committee	
stays	 in	 touch	 with	 them	 to	 offer	 community	 support.	 	 This	 is	 a	 transitional	 moment	 for	 the	 Refugee	
Committee	following	the	launch	of	the	first	family,	and	they	are	assessing	how	the	process	might	be	improved	
with	a	second	family.			
	
The	second	family	may	be	a	family	of	five	(5)	from	Afghanistan.		The	father	is	a	civil	engineer,	married	with	a	
wife	 and	 three	 (3)	 daughters	 under	 the	 age	 of	 seven	 (7)	 yrs.	 	 Catholic	 Charities	 is	 responsible	 for	 securing	
housing	 and	Newman	 is	 responsible	 for	 subsidizing	 the	 costs.	 	 Family	 #1	 lives	 in	 the	 Fruitvale	District;	 they	
were	an	optimal	“family”	for	the	parish	and	consisted	of	4	siblings	who	were	students	and	working.		Family	#2	
is	 a	more	 traditional	 family	 and	 the	 committee	 desires	 help	 from	 students	 and	 families.	 	 The	 committee’s	
response	 is	 somewhat	 improvisational	as	 the	arrival	 time	and	the	specific	 family	can	change	quickly	without	
much	lead	time.		Financial	obligations	need	to	be	considered	for	supporting	all	future	families.		
	
Three	or	four	parishioners	spent	a	lot	of	time	with	the	first	family.	 	Family	members	could	speak	English	and	
were	educated.		It	was	helpful	having	an	Arabic-speaking	student	involved	with	the	family,	and	it	is	beneficial	
to	identify	parishioners	who	are	fluent	in	the	language	spoken	by	the	family.		Catholic	Charities	provides	some	
support	but	resources	are	limited.		
	
Lessons	Learned	with	Family	#1:	 	1)	Daily	 living	skills	 like	cleaning	and	shopping	were	new	to	 the	 family.	 	2)	
Trauma	–	we	don’t	know	the	history	of	trauma	or	suffering	by	the	family	members.		3)	We	were	unaware	of	
cultural	 mores	 such	 as	 women	 not	 being	 comfortable	 alone	 with	 men	 (i.e.	 when	 running	 an	 errand	 or	
providing	transportation).		4)	Driving	in	the	US	vs	Turkey	is	very	different.		Rules	of	the	road	are	considerably	
more	prescriptive	in	the	US.	 	5)	More	interaction	between	the	refugee	family	and	parishioners	is	desired.	 	6)	
More	communication	to	the	parish	of	the	status	of	the	family	would	help	convey	progress	and	connection.		7)	
Refugee	Family	#1	is	Muslim,	not	Christian,	so	involvement	with	the	parish	isn’t	always	easy.		It	was	suggested	
to	 invite	 them	 to	 the	 Talent	 Show	 &	 Community	 Dinner	 on	 4/21.	 	 8)	 It	 would	 help	 to	 have	 a	 group	 of	
parishioners	participate	in	social	activities	with	them	such	as	a	baseball	game,	pizza,	or	CAL	Day	in	the	spring.		
Typically,	the	family	is	more	comfortable	with	smaller	groups	of	people	rather	than	crowds	of	parishioners.	9)	
Identify	parish	events,	invite	the	family	and	provide	transportation.	Build	the	relationship	between	the	family	



and	parishioners.	 	10)	Suggest	dedicating	a	portion	of	the	bulletin	board	to	the	Refugee	Families	to	enhance	
communication	with	 the	parish.	 	11)	Connect	 the	two	(2)	 refugee	 families	and	have	the	 first	 family	help	 the	
second	family.			
On	a	final	note,	the	Refugee	Committee	meets	the	second	Sunday	of	the	Month	following	the	10AM	mass.		All	
are	welcome.	
	
Habitat	for	Newmanity	(Howard):	The	date	is	set	for	April	7th.		An	announcement	is	needed	in	the	bulletin	for	
the	event.		
	
Talent	Show	&	Community	Potluck	Dinner	(Jeannie):	 	The	date	is	set	for	Saturday	evening,	April	21.	 	 	 It	was	
requested	to	announce	the	event	by	the	celebrant	during	Lent	(no	lay	person	announcements	are	made	during	
Lent	from	the	pulpit).			It‘s	important	to	emphasize	that	this	is	a	parish	event	and	not	student	only.			
	
State	of	the	Parish	(Fr.	Ivan):			
2017	Financial	Report	:	A	copy	of	the	report	was	distributed	to	the	Parish	Council	(PC).		The	parish	is	running	a	
deficit	but	we	were	saved	by	a	one-time	gift	of	$60K	from	a	parishioner.	Without	the	gift,	$20K	from	savings	
would	 have	 been	 needed	 for	 expenses.	 	 	 The	 parish	 will	 hear	 an	 update	 from	 the	 Finance	 Committee	 on	
Sunday,	3/18.		Fr.	Ivan	desires	for	the	parish	not	to	assume	more	debt	and	to	be	financially	stable.		He	is	asking	
the	bishop	 for	a	 lower	assessment	 level	 to	 reduce	 the	debt.	 	Newman	donations	 to	 the	Bishop’s	Appeal	are	
growing	but	 are	 still	 low.	 	 The	Bishop’s	Appeal	 supports	many	meaningful	 services	 such	as	 a	 safe	house	 for	
women,	legal	services	for	refugees,	and	Catholic	school	and	sports	programs..			
	
The	Council	discussed	ways	to	approach	the	deficit.		Suggestions	included:	

- Highlight	to	the	parish	the	new	purchases	such	as	the	stove.	
- Quarterly	appeal	
- Target	 a	 project	 such	 as	 the	 heating	 system	 and	 identify	 how	much	 is	 needed.	 	 It	 is	 believed	 that	

parishioners	will	fund	the	project.	
- Time	the	appeals	so	that	 they’re	spaced	out.	 	Several	appeals	were	clustered	within	a	month	earlier	

this	year.	
	
Fr.	Ivan	requested	feedback	from	the	PC	on	a	draft	letter	to	Bishop	Barber	concerning	the	funding	of	FOCUS	or	
decreasing	our	assessment.		Discussion	points	included	the	wording	of	the	request.		Some	members	felt	that	
Newman	does	not	need	 to	apologize	 for	our	 financial	deficit.	 	 Simply	 stated,	we	are	doing	our	best	and	are	
requesting	financial	assistance	for	FOCUS.					
	
Parish	Council	membership:		Do	we	want	to	replace	John	Bird?			No,	not	at	this	time	since	PC	meetings	end	in	
May.	
	
Newman	App:			The	app	is	intended	for	Newman	parishioners	only.		PC	members	thought	that	it	was	fine	but	
may	 not	 catch	 on	 unless	 lots	 of	 people	 sign	 on	 and	 use	 it.	 	 We	 would	 need	 to	 “sell	 it”	 every	 year	 to	
parishioners.		Users	can	log	in	with	or	without	Facebook.		
	
Month	of	Welcome:		Suggest	tabling	this	project	and	instead	extending	the	focus	of	“welcome”	to	the	year.			
	
Closing	Prayer:		Ariana	
	
Next	meeting:		2nd	Monday,	9	April		at	7:30pm.	


